Good evening, 
Thank you for your email regarding parking restrictions on new Road whilst Station Road is closed. I am not aware of any changes to the parking regime on New Road being implemented whilst Station Road is closed for drainage works but I do know that the weight limit on  the old A303 route will be suspended for the duration of the works to enable larger vehicles easier access to the town than via New Road. 

I am willing to  pass the content of your email to Somerset County Highways and your County Councillor so that they are aware of your concerns; if you would like me to do so and also wish them to respond to you please email me permission to forward your email address to them. If you wish to contact them direct the email addresses are:
countyroads-southsom@somerset.gov.uk    for highways 
lindavijeh@hotmail.com  and for County Councillor Linda Vijeh




Joy Norris
Town Clerk
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